

OFFICERS 2022-2023

President: Jenny L. Womack (TX) Vice President: Eric Freeby (TX) President-Elect: Margaret Swain (MD) Immediate Past President: Genie Miller Gillespie (IL) Executive Director: Jennie Sullivan (IN) Treasurer: Hal Atencio (NM) ART Director: Nidhi Desai (IL) Adoption Director: Debra Guston (NI)

TRUSTEES 2022-2023

Janna Annest (WA)
Hal Atencio (NM)
Robert Kirsh (IN)
Josie Redwine (GA)
Lance Rich (UT)
Meryl Rosenberg (MD)
Kimberly Surratt (NV)

859 Riverside Drive, #9 Greenwood, IN 46142 (317) 407-8422 adoptionART.org May 2, 2023

House Health Care Committee Vermont State House 115 State Street Montpelier, VT 05633-5301

Re: H.369

Dear Chair Houghton, Vice Chair McFaun, and Health Care committee members:

On behalf of the Academy of Adoption and Assisted Reproduction Attorneys ("AAAA"), we are writing to state our strong support for **H.369**, "An act relating to health insurance and Medicaid coverage for fertility-related services." and respectfully ask that the committee advance this bill next year. H. 369 requires private health insurance plans and Vermont Medicaid to provide coverage for fertility care.

AAAA is a credentialed, nonprofit organization of attorneys, judges and law professors throughout the United States, Canada and abroad, who are distinguished in the legal fields of adoption and assisted reproductive technology. We support and advocate for the rights of families and to ensure appropriate consideration of all parties' interests, including in assisted reproductive technology matters. Our Fellows are committed to the ethical practice of adoption and assisted reproductive technology law. It is our strong belief that health insurance policies in Vermont should join the growing number of states that recognize that fertility care is fundamental health care and provide coverage for fertility diagnostic care, fertility treatment, and medically necessary fertility preservation.

We note and understand why the bill excludes "experimental fertility procedures", recognizing the American Society for Reproductive Medicine and comparable organizations that are the appropriate entities to determine when therapies are no longer experimental.

Again, we strongly support H.369 and ask that the bill be advanced next year.

Sincerely,

Nidhi Desai Director of ART, AAAA artdirector@adoptionart.org Margaret Swain
President, AAA

president@adoptionart.org